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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

As I sit here at the computer, I am trying to figure out what to write about. 
Ever have that problem?  Figuring out what to say or what to do in any given moment? 

Sometimes it is not so easy having the right words, or the right phrases to address a 
situation. 

The Apostle Paul said this about his ministry: 
 

1Co 9:19-23  For though I am free from all, I have made myself a servant to all, that I 
might win more of them.  (20)  To the Jews I became as a Jew, in order to win Jews. 
To those under the law I became as one under the law (though not being myself under 
the law) that I might win those under the law.  (21)  To those outside the law I became 
as one outside the law (not being outside the law of God but under the law of Christ) 
that I might win those outside the law.  (22)  To the weak I became weak, that I might 
win the weak. I have become all things to all people, that by all means I might save 
some.  (23)  I do it all for the sake of the gospel, that I may share with them in its 
blessings. 
 

He became all things to all people to minister to them. It is not all that easy to become all 
things to all people. 

Some of my classmates went to mission fields to do their ministry, it required them to 
learn another language, and spend time away from families and such to minister. Still other 
classmates went to a church that had relatives in them. One of my classmates became the 
associate minister to his father at a large church. 

Each of us has been called to minister in different ways.  
Paul put it this way later in 1 Corinthians: 

 
1Co 12:12-20  For just as the body is one and has many members, and all the 
members of the body, though many, are one body, so it is with Christ.  (13)  For in one 
Spirit we were all baptized into one body—Jews or Greeks, slaves or free—and all were 
made to drink of one Spirit.  (14)  For the body does not consist of one member but of 
many.  (15)  If the foot should say, “Because I am not a hand, I do not belong to the 
body,” that would not make it any less a part of the body.  (16)  And if the ear should 
say, “Because I am not an eye, I do not belong to the body,” that would not make it any 
less a part of the body.  (17)  If the whole body were an eye, where would be the sense 
of hearing? If the whole body were an ear, where would be the sense of 
smell?  (18)  But as it is, God arranged the members in the body, each one of them, as 
he chose.  (19)  If all were a single member, where would the body be?  (20)  As it is, 
there are many parts, yet one body. 
 

All of us have been called to minister in one way or another.  It is not so much that our 
ministries are different, but that they serve different purposes in the body of Christ. I was 
called to be the public minister for you all in that I publicly represent your ministry to the 
community. All of you have been called to minister in the vocations that you have or had. But 
we all do ministry in one way or another. 

You see it was not that hard at all to find something to write about. We just had to 
find a topic to share.  Hopefully we can all share the grace that God has given to us 
all.  

 
Yours in Christ, 

Pastor Marshall 
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OTHER NEWS 
 
 
 
 
 
Sunday Average Attendance for 
March—  45 
 
Sunday Average Attendance 
online for March—  7 
  
Views —  17 
 
March Offerings — $17301.00 

We are still 
working on the 
directory. 

Pastor has 
everything set 

up in the fellowship hall but we 
want you to be in it.  

We would like to bring this 
to a close. If you have not had 
your photo taken please make 
arrangements now or send one 
to the church office. 

Sunday School 
Attendance for the 

month of March 

Adults:  
Erin Foster 
Don Richter 
Bill Witt & Karen Witt 
Tricia & Harold Jacobs 
Waymond Meins 
Susan Marshall 
Steve Lochmann 
Phyllis Dunger 
Pastor & Donna Marshall 
Dallas Cossey 
Steve & Julie Shorts 
Cathy Webb 

Baptismal 
Anniversaries for the 

month of April 
 
Sharon Calabretta 
Art Kroll, Jr 
Siri Richter 
Dorothy Herrod 
Rachel Lochmann 
Lloyd Wessels 
Sherry Reed 
Phyllis Dunger 
Bonnie McClure 
Eddie Parsley 
Jason McKenzie 
Carole Michael 
Don Richter 
Jeffery Bunting 
Annette Dodge 

Birthdays for the  
month of April 

 
2 Stephanie Thompson 
7 Jason McKenzie 
8 Loren Burrer 
10 Mark Raddle 
12 Karen Witt 
21 Brandon Bunting 
25 Jaxyn Howard 
If we forgot you, we 
apologize, it means we most 
likely don’t have it. Please 
see that the office receives 
it. Thanks 

Poster found in a Church 
in France... (translated):  

“When you enter this 
church it may be possible 
that you hear “the call of 
God”. However, it is 
unlikely that He will call 
you on your mobile. Thank 
you for turning off your 
phones. If you want to talk 
to God, enter, choose a 
quiet place and talk to Him. 
If you want to see Him, 
send Him a text while 
driving.” I hope neither of 
you are offended by this. I 
have heard you use some 
“church humor” in your 
sermons before. (And you 
thought I wasn't listening!)  
 
Phone user while driving 
favorite Hymn:  Nearer My 
God to Thee! 

Thank you, thank you,  
thank you! 

 
An update on our “Set Free by 
Jesus” Sunday school 
offerings. We collected 
$241.05 which was sent to the 
Lutheran Heritage Foundation. 
That amount will purchase 
forty-eight Bible books for 
children in West Africa. As 
they read these books we pray 
that these families find faith in 
our Savior, Jesus Christ, so 
that some day we may all live 
together with Jesus in heaven. 
“The Lord is my strength and 
my song: He has become my 
salvation.” Psalm 118:28 
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LWML NEWS 
 
The ladies of Mary Guild met on March 7, 

2024. Thirteen members attended the 
meeting.  The opening devotion was given 
by Kaye Meins.  It was a reflection on Lent 
from the book, Every Season Sacred (Donna 
please underline the book title), by Kayla 
Craig.  "As people of God, we normally 
celebrate life and resurrection but during 
Lent, we become fully aware of the weight of 
being human...There is no life apart from 
death.  There is not resurrection without the 
tomb." 

After the officers' reports, we discussed 
the LWML Biennial Convention to be held in 
Memphis on June 7-9, 2024.  Pat Baughman 
is our delegate. 

Our mission project for March was to give 
a monetary donation to sponsor an animal 
through Lutheran World Relief.  The animals 
will go to families around the world in order 
to help them to enjoy a better economic 
future.  The ladies gave generously and we 
were able to sponsor two goats and one pig. 

We had four birthdays: Arleen, Phyllis, 
Dallas and Tricia.  Karen Witt was 
hostess.  Arleen Parsley presented the topic, 
"Give God the Glory!"  We should give glory 
to God in all that we do and say.  We do that 
by the way we dress, the way we treat other 
people, how we speak and, generally, what 
we require of ourselves that will be pleasing 
to God.  Think on all of these things. 

 
In April:      Phyllis Dunger will open the 

meeting with a devotion.  She will 
also serve as hostess. 

 Arleen Parsley will present the 
topic. 

    Our mission project is a monetary 
gift to Lutheran Bible Translators. 

 
We closed with the League Pledge. 
 

 
Submitted by 
Kaye Meins

Esther Guild Mailbox Member 
Program 

 
Esther Guild has been a mailbox 

member program for the last year. There 
are about 10 members. The mailbox 
member program is an easy way to get 
involved with LWML Lutheran Women in 
Mission. 

 
Every month an email is sent out with 

devotions and projects that can be done as 
an individual. There are also news items 
attached and we collect and remit our 
annual dues and mite that go to the 
Midsouth District LWML If you are not on 
this mailing list and would like to be, please 
let Erin Foster know and she will add you to 
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Trinity Lutheran Church 

4200 Old Warren Road 

Pine Bluff, AR   71603 

Tel. No. (870) 534-4316 

Fax. (870) 534-5494 

Return Service Requested 

Recipient’s Name 

Street Address 

City State   95555 

Trinity Lutheran Church Pine Bluff, Arkansas 

www.facebook.com/trinityowr https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCnkah2JqGwLDiudmTBDQaGQ 


